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H.R. 34, Energy and Water Research Integration Act of 2019 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Science, Space, and Technology on May 1, 2019 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2019  2019-2024  2019-2029  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  *  *  

Revenues  0  0  0  

Deficit Effect  0  *  *  
Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  3  n.e.  

Pay-as-you-go procedures apply? Yes Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2030? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

n.e. = not estimated; * = between zero and $500,000. 
 

H.R. 34 would direct the Department of Energy (DOE) to develop a strategic plan that 
incorporates water issues into the department’s research and development programs. The bill 
also would require DOE to establish a committee to improve data collection and reporting on 
the relationship between energy and water and to conduct annual workshops to facilitate the 
exchange of information about technologies that promote the conservation and efficient use 
of water and energy. 

Using information from DOE, CBO estimates that the department would incur costs of 
$450,000 annually for the workshops and for additional staff to manage the committee. 
Based on the costs of similar plans, CBO estimates that developing the strategic plan would 
cost $700,000. In total, CBO estimates that implementing H.R. 34 would cost $3 million 
over the 2019-2024 period; such spending would be subject to the availability of 
appropriated funds. 

Enacting H.R. 34 could affect direct spending by the Tennessee Valley Authority and the 
Bonneville Power Administration. However, because those agencies can set their rates to 
recover their costs, CBO estimates that the net change in spending would be negligible. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Janani Shankaran. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 
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